Three Selectmen and secretary present.

The Selectmen met at 7:30 with August Gomes who brought in the map plan for the town septage area. He described the "specs" and the Selectmen will now consider the two bids received for the project from August Gomes, III and Harold Strong. Also discussed was the Roland Therrien property. Mr. Gomes feels he has now found the bounderies.

James Dane brought in an estimate of cost to repair the upper town hall floor.

The Selectmen met with two members of the Forestry Committee in regard to the Richard LaBranche problem, George O. St. John and Clifton LaBree. They said they have inspected the area in question and did not consider the situation very drastic. Their recommendations were to have Mr. LaBranche take care of the trees that are already down and take down any damaged trees (they estimate about 15 to 20 trees are involved) and back-hoe with a little fill to level off the area. The Selectmen have asked the committee to supervise the project and keep track of time and mileage involved which they will charge to Mr. LaBranche. Mr. LaBranche will receive a letter from the Selectmen stating all conditions expected of him.

Carolyn Todd came in to discuss the need for \$700 more for unexpected expenses to the library addition such as rotting in the original part of the roof structure and more cement work. The Selectmen agreed to the roof work, but felt the added cement work seemed to be the responsibleity of the Architect. They consider the estimated price for the cement work at \$400 over-charged.

Martha Brooks, chairman, Conservation Comm., dropped by to set a date with the Selectmen to discuss fencing off the entrance to the town property known as the Railroad Right-of-way. Monday Sept. 14 at 7:00pm was agreed upon.